












































































































































































At	
  the	
  May	
  3	
  CLIC	
  public	
  meeting	
  at	
  Eastside	
  Neighborhood	
  Services,	
  we	
  were	
  informed	
  that	
  those	
  who	
  were	
  
unable	
  to	
  attend	
  the	
  May	
  11	
  public	
  hearing	
  (the	
  only	
  public	
  input	
  method	
  noted)	
  could	
  send	
  their	
  comments	
  to	
  
city	
  staff	
  member	
  Joe	
  Bernard.	
  

I	
  am	
  unable	
  to	
  attend	
  the	
  May	
  11	
  hearing	
  due	
  to	
  my	
  work	
  schedule,	
  but	
  as	
  a	
  taxpayer	
  and	
  resident	
  of	
  
Minneapolis,	
  I	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  offer	
  the	
  following	
  brief	
  comments	
  for	
  the	
  record:	
  

1. Please	
  find	
  a	
  way	
  ASAP	
  to	
  fund	
  rehabilitation	
  of	
  33rd	
  Avenue	
  NE	
  from	
  Central	
  Avenue	
  to	
  Stinson	
  
Boulevard.	
  The	
  stretch	
  running	
  from	
  Central	
  to	
  Johnson	
  Street	
  NE	
  is	
  in	
  particularly	
  bad	
  shape	
  and	
  is	
  
nearly	
  impassable	
  at	
  this	
  time.	
  We	
  were	
  initially	
  told	
  this	
  road	
  would	
  be	
  included	
  in	
  the	
  Waite	
  Park	
  
concrete	
  streets	
  project	
  going	
  on	
  this	
  summer,	
  but	
  the	
  road	
  was	
  recently	
  deemed	
  to	
  be	
  too	
  
deteriorated	
  to	
  be	
  included	
  in	
  that	
  project	
  -­‐	
  with	
  no	
  timeline	
  for	
  rehab	
  shared	
  with	
  residents.	
  This	
  
road	
  has	
  been	
  in	
  awful	
  shape	
  for	
  most	
  of	
  the	
  21	
  years	
  I’ve	
  lived	
  in	
  this	
  area.	
  It	
  is	
  now	
  an	
  
embarrassment	
  to	
  the	
  City	
  of	
  Minneapolis	
  and	
  the	
  Poster	
  Child	
  for	
  failing	
  infrastructure	
  in	
  our	
  city.	
  
It	
  makes	
  little	
  sense	
  to	
  fix	
  the	
  adjacent	
  roads	
  (and	
  charge	
  residents	
  for	
  that)	
  only	
  to	
  have	
  33rd	
  
Avenue	
  NE	
  remain	
  a	
  potholed,	
  cracked,	
  sinking	
  mess	
  reminiscent	
  of	
  a	
  Third	
  World	
  country.	
  What’s	
  
more,	
  the	
  condition	
  has	
  now	
  deteriorated	
  even	
  more	
  in	
  the	
  past	
  month	
  or	
  so	
  due	
  to	
  the	
  city’s	
  water	
  
main	
  work	
  and	
  CenterPoint	
  energy’s	
  gas	
  main	
  work.	
  I	
  am	
  appalled	
  that	
  the	
  city	
  proceeds	
  with	
  less	
  
pressing	
  capital	
  projects	
  while	
  this	
  well-­‐traveled	
  connector	
  street	
  is	
  a	
  discredit	
  to	
  the	
  city.	
  I	
  am	
  told	
  
by	
  city	
  staff	
  that	
  this	
  road	
  is	
  not	
  included	
  in	
  any	
  funding	
  stream	
  at	
  this	
  time.	
  This	
  needs	
  to	
  be	
  
remedied	
  immediately.	
  

2. Project	
  PSD17	
  Eastside	
  Storage	
  and	
  Maintenance	
  Facility:	
  I	
  was	
  concerned	
  to	
  see	
  that	
  CLIC	
  is	
  
recommending/agreeing	
  with	
  funding	
  for	
  a	
  project	
  that	
  brings	
  further	
  environmental	
  injustice	
  to	
  
an	
  area	
  of	
  northeast	
  Minneapolis	
  already	
  overly	
  impacted	
  by	
  historical	
  pollution	
  and	
  industrial	
  
degradation.	
  Data	
  for	
  this	
  area	
  indicate	
  residents	
  are	
  significantly	
  over-­‐impacted	
  by	
  poverty	
  and	
  
economic	
  equity	
  problems,	
  along	
  with	
  a	
  host	
  of	
  polluted	
  sites	
  and	
  serious	
  questions	
  about	
  air	
  
pollution	
  (including	
  an	
  ongoing	
  study	
  near	
  the	
  riverfront).	
  Most	
  notably,	
  included	
  near	
  this	
  project	
  
site	
  is	
  a	
  200-­‐acre	
  Superfund	
  site	
  and	
  two	
  200-­‐acre-­‐plus-­‐each	
  rail	
  yards	
  with	
  multiple	
  and	
  extremely	
  
active	
  freight	
  rail	
  tracks	
  side	
  by	
  side	
  with	
  heavily	
  travelled	
  Highway	
  47	
  (aka	
  University	
  Avenue	
  NE).	
  
Because	
  of	
  the	
  two	
  rail	
  operations	
  and	
  intermodal	
  yards,	
  this	
  area	
  is	
  already	
  overly	
  impacted	
  by	
  
diesel-­‐powered	
  trains,	
  hazardous	
  materials	
  freight	
  transport,	
  and	
  diesel-­‐powered	
  semi	
  trucks	
  using	
  
the	
  intermodal	
  yards	
  in	
  close	
  proximity	
  to	
  homes	
  –	
  including	
  those	
  that	
  will	
  remain	
  after	
  the	
  city,	
  
shamefully,	
  demolishes	
  several	
  buildings	
  of	
  affordable	
  housing	
  for	
  this	
  project.	
  The	
  diesel	
  pollution	
  
in	
  this	
  area,	
  as	
  well	
  as	
  air	
  quality	
  in	
  general	
  here,	
  as	
  indicated	
  on	
  the	
  city’s	
  own	
  data	
  maps,	
  is	
  
substandard	
  and	
  unusually	
  polluted,	
  most	
  likely	
  by	
  diesel	
  fumes	
  and	
  other	
  contaminants	
  from	
  
using	
  this	
  area	
  as	
  an	
  unofficial	
  “Industrial	
  Containment	
  Zone.”	
  Now,	
  to	
  make	
  matters	
  worse,	
  the	
  city	
  
is	
  proposing	
  to	
  consolidate	
  its	
  multiple	
  heavy	
  equipment	
  maintenance	
  and	
  storage	
  operations	
  
(more	
  diesel)	
  at	
  a	
  new	
  facility	
  to	
  be	
  built	
  at	
  27th	
  Avenue	
  NE	
  and	
  University	
  Avenue	
  NE.	
  I	
  find	
  this	
  
move	
  to	
  be	
  unsupportable	
  due	
  to	
  the	
  failure	
  to	
  consider	
  environmental	
  justice	
  standards	
  for	
  this	
  
part	
  of	
  Minneapolis	
  –	
  once	
  again.	
  I	
  suggest	
  the	
  city	
  -­‐-­‐	
  at	
  a	
  minimum	
  -­‐-­‐	
  put	
  the	
  brakes	
  on	
  this	
  project	
  
until	
  a	
  legitimate	
  study	
  is	
  done	
  focusing	
  on	
  existing	
  air	
  issues	
  in	
  this	
  community.	
  I	
  suggest	
  this	
  be	
  
done	
  in	
  conjunction	
  with	
  expertise	
  from	
  Dr.	
  William	
  Toscano	
  at	
  the	
  University	
  of	
  Minnesota’s	
  
School	
  of	
  Public	
  Health,	
  who	
  has	
  noted	
  concerns	
  about	
  any	
  neighborhood	
  situated	
  alongside	
  rail	
  
traffic	
  due	
  to	
  diesel	
  contamination	
  in	
  the	
  air.	
  Do	
  not	
  bring	
  more	
  diesel	
  air	
  pollution	
  to	
  this	
  area	
  by	
  
continuing	
  to	
  consolidate	
  the	
  city’s	
  heavy-­‐impact	
  operations	
  and	
  private	
  waste	
  operations	
  in	
  
northeast	
  Minneapolis.	
  
	
  

Gayle	
  Bonneville,	
  Minneapolis,	
  MN	
  55418	
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To:  CLIC Committee, Planning Commission and CLIC Executive Secretary Joe Bernard 
 
From: Bottineau Neighborhood Association 
           2205 California St NE # 107 
           Minneapolis, MN 55418 
 
In Re:  Community Input for CLIC Budget Requests for 2018 – 2022 recommendations to City Council  
 
Date: May 9, 2017 
 
These community recommendations were passed by the BNA board of directors on May 9, 2017.   The 
most important development item is the traffic calming improvements at 22nd Ave NE and University 
Ave NE to improve bicycle and pedestrian safety on the bicycle boulevard.   
 
BP001 Safe Routes to Schools Program   
BP004 Pedestrian Safety Program         
 
We support the traffic calming recommendation suggested by the CLIC committee and ask that at a 
minimum the bike button or red/green traffic stop light be installed at 22nd Ave NE and University Ave 
NE.  Facts:  Bottineau Neighborhood has one bicycle boulevard, 22nd Ave NE.  This route is the only bike 
boulevard that connects all of Northeast Minneapolis from the NE Diagonal Trail to the Marshall St NE 
near the Mississippi River.  We have long sought pedestrian and bicycle overhead flashing light at the 
intersection of 22nd Ave NE and University AVE NE in the CLIC plan and traffic calming at Marshall ST NE 
and 22nd AVE NE for public access to the Mississippi River.   For more than 20 years Bottineau residents  
have requested a traffic calming devise at University Ave NE and 22nd Ave NE so that residents can cross 
safely. Pillsbury Elementary School uses this boulevard for their bike to school program and Edison High 
School front doors open unto 22nd Ave NE.  Bottineau Neighborhood Association has created a 
Neighborhood Priority Plan (NPP) contact and set aside funds to help pay for this bike button in 2012 on 
22nd Ave NE and University Ave NE. Public works staff told us the button would cost 65,000.00 dollars. 
Please put this as a top priority in the 2018 bicycle fund expenditures.  Hundreds of residents have 
signed a petition for this effort. Please add Marshall St NE and 22nd Ave NE to the Pedestrian Safety Plan. 
 
 
Park Board 
 
PRKDT Diseased Trees:   
 
Please stop cutting down Green Ash trees before they are sick with the ash borer.  No quarantine 
attempt using this preemptive cut down system has been successful in the United States since it began. 
The Park Board is decimating the tree canopy and planting invasive non-native tree species. We suggest 
Green Ash trees only be cut as they get sick and then replace them as needed with native species 
suitable to this growing zone. For example, stop planting Japanese Gingko, ornamental crab apple or any 
clone trees that do not produce seed. These practices are against the sustainable City initiatives.  This 
approach will be far less costly and the funds recaptured should go to Parks Capital Infrastructure.  
Alternatively, the re-captured funds could be used to treat the Green Ash trees to prevent infestation.  
The St. Anthony West Neighborhood effort to preemptively treat their Green Ash boulevard trees to 
prevent infestation by the ash borers is noteworthy and should be studied and implemented by the 
MPRB elsewhere.   
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PV123 Logan Park Industrial Paving Project:   
 
The streets in Logan Park Industrial area, that are primarily granite paving stones, should not be covered 
in asphalt. Logan Park is in the Northeast Arts District and as has the most intact historical paved granite 
streets in the City of Minneapolis.  These streets should be maintained as a historical record of our 
beautiful City. The storm water and infrastructure under the streets is essential but paving over our 
history is not a good idea. Legacy funds should be sought from the State Legislature to create the City of 
Minneapolis History Museum in the Logan Park Neighborhood. The neighborhood with the first home to 
home telephone lines.  
 
Further, the oldest cemetery in the City of Minneapolis is located in Beltrami Park which is kitty corner 
from already mentioned paved streets in Logan Park. This Cemetery, previously called Maple Hill 
Cemetery, is home to 46 Civil War Veterans and has been long overlooked and partly destroyed.  Local 
lore says that the cemetery was placed there because it was already a Native American and French 
Canadian cemetery when the Anglos arrived.    
 
PSD17 Eastside Storage and Maintenance Facility 
 
We support the development as proposed.  
 
AR101 Art in Public Places 
 
We support these initiatives and encourage public art in neighborhoods as well as Nicollet Mall.  We 
remember the Carl Nesjar ice fountain installed in 1991 on Nicollet Mall for a price tag of $350,000.00. It 
could never be used as it shot water that froze into ice all over the sidewalks in the winter.  The 
beautiful fountain was sold by the City in 2005 for the cost of moving it to a Lake Minnetonka home. We 
encourage the CLIC committee to put public art in places that are appropriate to their function.   
 



To: The Minneapolis Planning Commission and the Minneapolis Capital Long-Range 
Improvement Committee 

From: Lisa Bauch 

Re: PV123 Logan Park Industrial 

Date: May 11, 2017 

                                                                                                                                                            
         

My name is Lisa Bauch and I am the property owner at 1324 Quincy Street N.E. I am also the 
owner and operator of Uppercut Boxing Gym, which has been operating at the above-mentioned 
address for more than 16 years. I purchased the property in 2001 and relocated my business to 
that location after extensive rehab of the building. My business includes both the boxing gym 
and a special events center, which both use that space. 

While I am pleased that the City is looking to improve the streets in my neighborhood, I am also 
very concerned about some of the potential negative impact the could occur as a result. 
Specifically, I have two major concerns: 

1) If the City rebuilds both the street and the sidewalk along Quincy St. N.E., I am concerned 
about being assessed an onerous special assessment that will make it more difficult for my 
business to operate with enough profit for me to make a living. It seems somewhat unfair to be 
assessed for both simultaneously. 

2) According to the proposal, the City is considering installing sidewalks where there are 
currently none. Due to the nature of the businesses in the area, there is already pressure on 
parking. As currently configured, there is space for head in parking on both sides of the street, 
which maximizes the number of spaces available. If the City installs sidewalks on one, or both 
sides of the street, I am concerned that we will lose head in parking because there will no longer 
be enough width to allow for it. This will make it very difficult, if not impossible, for my 
customers to park. Additionally, it will create added pressure on the surrounding blocks, 
particularly on the residential blocks to the west, where there are two churches and parking is 
already difficult. I urge you to request that Public Works allow for head in parking on both sides 
of the street, as it currently exists, when planning the reconstruction of Quincy St. N.E. between 
Broadway and 15 Ave. 

 
Would you please shoot me an email back to I know you did receive this.  Thank you for your 
time and consideration.   
 
 
Lisa Bauch 
Uppercut Gym 



1324 Quincy Street NE 
Minneapolis, MN  55413 
gym 612-822-1964 
cell 612-751-5551 
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